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	Abstract:
	This document contains the Resignation Letter from Andrea Saks, Chair of JCA-AHF.



I, Andrea Saks, am writing to formally announce my resignation from my position as Chair of JCA-AHF, (Joint Coordination Activity for Accessibility and Human Factors). I started at the ITU way back in 1993 when I was invited by vice chair of SG17, Dick Brandt, USA (who at this time worked for ATT, to come to the ITU to explain the need to standardize Text Telephony that was and had used by the deaf community in the USA since the late 60’s. There were two other important men who were involved in those early days.  One was the US State Department representative at the time, Gary Fereno. It was he who allowed me to crash “the party” at the ITU SG17 meeting way back then.  Gunnar Hellstrom from Sweden who was attempting to try and get recognition for the system that he had established in his country for the future use of his deaf son. It is a very personal aspect of the ITU.  I myself am the daughter of two deaf parents. Long before ITU from the age of 18 months, I was the deaf telephone for my deaf parents
 The original deaf telephone system in the USA was started by three deaf men in the USA in the late 1960s. One of whom was my father a deaf businessman and electrical engineer, Andrew Saks, Dr Robert Weibrecht a deaf physicist at Stanford University and James Marsters a deaf orthodontist and advocate of deaf telecommunications independence.  These three professional men were oral and did not use sign language. They relied on staff, family and colleagues to communicate over the phone.   So, I have been involved all my life in deaf telecommunication and later the work included all persons with disabilities and their right to participate in the ITU directly.  There is not enough room to list them all in a resignation letter and some of them are gone. But I have had the privilege of working with so many people at the ITU since 1993.
So the story of my career at the ITU has been a long one. The ITU was very different then back in 1993.  The three sectors were not there.  Radio and Satellite was separate to a degree but the all the techincal standards were done re telecommunications were done in one study group, SG17. 
 During my tenure, I have had the privilege of working with an exceptional co-chairs and experts with and without disabilities contributing to the standardisation process in all Study groups and questions and to watch the ITU grow. 
I am proud of what we all have achieved together at the ITU over more than 30 years regarding the inclusion of persons with disabilities both in the standardization process and including them as members in the ITU.  I am confident that new Chair of the JCA AH, once elected will continue to drive forward the JCA-AHF as a place to allow persons with disabilities to directly engage with ITU. The JCAAHF is open to non-members especially those with disabilities and over the years has benefitted from their input.
This decision has not been easy, but after careful consideration, I believe it is the right time for me to step down and allow new leadership to guide the JCA-AHF forward. I am committed to ensuring a smooth transition and am willing to assist in any way possible during this period. I am not however, resigning my membership in the ITU. I will continue as an ordinary member in all three sectors as appropriate so to continue to work on the historical records that hopefully will become a book on the subject of importance of the inclusion of all persons with disabilities in the work of the ITU. 
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